More than £7,000 has been given to young people in Plymouth during the past year to help them get through times of hardship. 

The money for the Youth Hardship Fund has been donated by the Plymouth Drake Foundation and run by the Zone, the city’s confidential service for young people aged 16-25. 

In 12 months 318 direct payments have been made to young people experiencing crises in their lives. The average payment has been £22. 

The Zone does not charge for administering the fund but it has been a great benefit to the agency by enabling it to respond immediately to the needs of individuals and avert what could develop into even worse situations.

Last January saw the highest amount of money paid out (£1,121) and May the largest number of individual payments in one month, 41. The high number of payments made in May coincided with the introduction of welfare reform and changes to benefits payments. 

On average around £700 is distributed every month with 30-35 individual payments. The fund is available six days a week during normal working hours of the agency. 

During the period the YHF has been available, The Zone has worked with a t least 6,500 young people, providing more than 9,500 different contacts for direct work with these young people.  

A payment from the YHF is made on average one in every 30 contacts made with a young person.

The Plymouth Drake Foundation is a community charity for the city’s travel-to-work and supports a wide range of local causes.  

(Quotes from Father Sam and Mike Jarman should be inserted here. Mikes should incorporate some of the points he mentions in the original report. You can also add in some of the case studies)
